Village of Hilton
Notice of Public Hearing

Please take notice that the Village of Hilton Board of Trustees will hold a public
hearing on Tuesday, October 7, 2025 at 6:00 p.m. in the Hilton Community Center,
59 Henry Street to consider Local Law #3, 2025 as follows:

To amend the following to Property Maintenance, Chapter 172-3 (C)

To delete “Trees” as follows:

All grass, weeds or other plant growth shall be cut or trimmed to avoid the
development of places for the accumulation or blowing trash, dumping, rodent
harborage, insect infestation, criminal activity of places which constitute a
blighting or unsightly influence on the neighborhood. Any shrubs, hedges and
bushes or portions thereof which are deemed hazardous to persons or property
shall be removed.

To amend the following to Property Maintenance, Chapter 172-3 (F)

To add “Snow, Ice” as follows:

Steps, sidewalks, driveways, parking spaces and similar paved areas shall be
maintained to afford safe and convenient passages. All hazards, including but not
limited to holes, deep ruts, snow, ice, cracking or buckling of service sidewalks,
driveways and parking lots, shall be repaired or removed.

For additional information, please contact the Village Office at 585-392-4144.

Ron Bragg, Code Enforcement Officer
Dated: September 21, 2025



